

# UNIVERSITY OF NORTH BENGAL

B.A./B.Com. 1st Semester Examination, 2019

# LCC1-BENGALI (MIL)

Time Allotted: 2 Hours

Full Marks: 60

The figures in the margin indicate full marks.

Candidates should answer in their own words and adhere to the word limit as practicable.

#### বিভাগ-ক

নিম্নলিখিত যে-কোনো চারটি প্রশ্নের উত্তর দাওঃ

0×8 = 55

- (क) অনুমোদন পত্র বলতে কি বোঝো ? এই ধরনের পত্র রচনার উদ্দেশ্য ব্যক্ত করো।
- (খ) সাধারণ পত্রের সঙ্গে মন্তব্য পত্রের পার্থক্য কী কী ?
- (গ) চাকরির আবেদন পত্রে সাধারণতঃ কোন্ ধরনের ক্রোড়পত্র সংযোজনের প্রয়োজন হয়, উদাহরণসহ লেখো।
- (ঘ) একটি সফল বিজ্ঞাপনের কী কী বৈশিষ্ট্য থাকা উচিৎ ?
- (৩) সংবাদপত্রের 'পাত্র-পাত্রী' কলমে একটি বিজ্ঞাপনের খসড়া রচনা করো। এটি কোন্ ধরনের বিজ্ঞাপন ?
- (চ) বর্তমান সমাজ ব্যবস্থার প্রেক্ষিতে বিজ্ঞাপনের তিনটি কুফল উল্লেখ করো।

### বিভাগ-খ

২। নিম্নলিখিত যে-কোনো *চারটি প্রশ্নে*র উত্তর দাওঃ

6×8 = 58

- (ক) শিক্ষাগত যোগ্যতা ও অভিজ্ঞতার উল্লেখ করে বিদ্যালয়ে শিক্ষক পদের জন্য একটি আবেদন পত্র রচনা করো।
- (খ) বিবাহের নিমন্ত্রণ পত্রের একটি খসড়া রচনা করো। এক্ষেত্রে হিন্দুরীতি ও মুসলিম রীতির কী তফাৎ দেখতে পাওয়া যায় ?
- (গ) অভিযোগ পত্র কাকে বলে ? এই শ্রেণির পত্রের বৈশিষ্ট্যগুলি লেখো।
- (घ) জনস্বার্থ-সম্পর্কিত বিজ্ঞাপন ও শ্রোণিবদ্ধ বিজ্ঞাপনের পার্থক্য উদাহরণসহ বুঝিয়ে দাও।
- (%) ভর্তির ফি মকুবের জন্য তোমার মহাবিদ্যালয়ের অধ্যক্ষের নিকট একটি আবেদন পত্র রচনা করো। এই পত্রে কী ক্রোড়পত্র সংযোজনের প্রয়োজন আছে ?
- (চ) ব্যবসায়িক বিজ্ঞাপন কাকে বলে ? যে-কোনো একটি ব্যবসায়িক দ্রব্যের বিজ্ঞাপনের খসড়া প্রস্তুত করো।

# UG/CBCS/B.A./B.Com./1st Sem./Bengali/BENLCC1/2019

## বিভাগ-গ

৩। নিম্নলিখিত যে–কোনো *দুটি* প্রশ্নের উত্তর দাওঃ

>2×2= 28

- (ক) জলের অপচয় বন্ধ করা এবং বৃষ্টির জল সংরক্ষণের প্রয়োজনীয়তা সম্পর্কে তোমার মতামত জানিয়ে সংবাদপত্রে প্রকাশযোগ্য একটি পত্র রচনা করো।
- (খ) তোমার নিজস্ব একটি কম্পিউটার প্রশিক্ষণ কেন্দ্র খুলতে চাও এই বিষয়ে অনুমোদন চেয়ে উপযুক্ত কর্তৃপক্ষের কাছে একটি পত্র রচনা করো।
- (গ) প্লাস্টিকের বহুল ব্যবহার সম্পর্কে নিষেধাজ্ঞা জারি করে স্থানীয় কর্তৃপক্ষের পক্ষ থেকে একটি জনস্বার্থ সম্পর্কিত বিজ্ঞাপনের খসড়া প্রস্তুত করো।
- (ঘ) একটি স্বেচ্ছাসেবী সংগঠনের পক্ষ থেকে বৃক্ষরোপণ কর্মসূচী গ্রহণ করা হয়েছে এই মর্মে একটি বিজ্ঞাপনের খসড়া রচনা করো।

1116



# UNIVERSITY OF NORTH BENGAL

B.A./B.Com. Programme 1st Semester Examination, 2019

# LCC1-ENGLISH

# **ALTERNATIVE ENGLISH**

Time Allotted: 2 Hours

Full Marks: 60

The figures in the margin indicate full marks.

Candidates should answer in their own words and adhere to the word limit as practicable.

#### **GROUP-A**

Read the following paragraph carefully and answer the questions:

 $2 \times 7 = 14$ 

The world is getting industrialised at a very fast pace. Added to this is the poisonous fuel discharge coming out of exhaust pipes of countless petrol-driven cars. As a result, the amount of carbon-dioxide content of the atmosphere around us is dangerously going up, reducing the proportion of oxygen—the life giving gas that we inhale for purifying our blood and maintaining the functions of the body. We know that carbon-dioxide released by us with our breath is required by plants for preparing their food (chlorophyll) with the help of sunlight. But due to the mass scale felling of trees and destructions of forests, the proportion of free oxygen is lessening. Now, we know that plants are useful in several ways for the survival of man. The green leaves of shady trees regulate rainfall, their roots keep soil together and prevent erosion. And so, big plants should be preserved for the vital need of maintaining ecological balance.

- (a) Give one reason for the increase in carbon-dioxide content in the atmosphere.
- (b) Why is oxygen important for us?
- (c) How do plants prepare their food?
- (d) Why is oxygen lessening in the atmosphere?
- (e) How do trees effect rainfall?
- (f) How do trees prevent soil erosion?
- (g) Why should big plants be preserved?

### **GROUP-B**

2. Attempt a summary of the following paragraph and also add a title:

12

A knowledge of psychology is essential in order to draw up a good advertisement, one which will attract people and persuade them to buy something. Advertisements help people to make up their minds. An understanding of human nature and the way people's minds work is very necessary while writing something that will make a person decide to part with her or his money. Some unskillful writers instead of attracting people to buy goods, make them feel

# UG/CBCS/B.A./B.Com./Programme/1st Sem./English/ALENGLCC1/2019

annoyed. For example, it is said to be wrong from the psychological point of view to declare "Our toothpaste is the best". The audience might react with "No, it isn't. What I have been using for the last ten years is much better". A wiser way is to suggest that the toothpaste you manufacture has the qualities which make it worth a trial. Again, a real photograph is more attractive than a drawing of imaginary scenes or persons. On the moral side, too, one has to be careful. Most advertising agencies refuse to have anything to do with the sale of goods which may be harmful or which are not what they are declared to be. Advertisements must not deceive.

#### **GROUP-C**

3. Write an essay on any *one* of the following topics:

10×1=10

- (a) Literature and Environment
- (b) Use of Social Media
- (c) Future of Democracy in India.

#### **GROUP-D**

4. Answer any *one* of the following:

 $10 \times 1 = 10$ 

- (a) Write a letter to the editor of a newspaper on the problem of unemployment among the educated.
- (b) Write a letter to your friend about your last day at school.
- (c) Write a letter to your friend about your visit to a place of historical importance.

1115

2

# UG/CBCS/B.A./B.Com./Programme/1st Sem./English/ALENGLCC1/2019

### **GROUP-E**

Having answered the question, please tear off this page and attach it with the answer sheet.

Apply any *seven* proof-reading symbols to the paragraph below in reference to  $2 \times 7 = 14$  the correct version of it:

A ti me wiill come when thepoet wil no lon ger bee in ths world. Spring will comeas usuaal and gren leave will fil th branches of the tres with neww beauty in the month off May.

#### **Correct Version**

A time will come when the poet will no longer be in this world.

Spring will come as usual and green leaves will fill the branches of the trees with new beauty in the month of May.



#### UNIVERSITY OF NORTH BENGAL

B.A./B.Com. Programme 1st Semester Examination, 2019

## LCC1-HINDI (MIL)

### HINDI BHASHA AUR SAHITYA

Time Allotted: 2 Hours

Full Marks: 60

The figures in the margin indicate full marks.

Candidates should answer in their own words and adhere to the word limit as practicable.

1. किन्हीं चार प्रश्नों के संक्षिप्त उत्तर दीजिए-

 $3 \times 4 = 12$ 

- (क) सर्वनाम की सोदाहरण परिभाषा लिखिए।
- (ख) पत्र-लेखन के विविध प्रकारों का उल्लेख कीजिए।
- (ग) तुलसी के काव्य के आदर्श कौन हैं ? इससे संबंधित एक दोहा लिखए।
- (घ) 'अधिकार का रक्षक' एकांकी के लेखक का नाम लिखते हुए उनकी जन्म-तिथि एवं निधन-तिथि लिखए।
- (ङ) 'अपना उल्लू सीधा करना'- इस मुहावरे का अर्थ लिखते हुए एक वाक्य बनाइए।
- (च) 'लोकोक्ति' से क्या तात्पर्य है ?

2. किन्हीं चार प्रश्नों के उत्तर दीजिए-

 $6 \times 4 = 24$ 

- (क) पाठ्यक्रम में निर्धारित पुस्तकों के क्रय के लिए किसी प्रकाशक को एक पत्र लिखिए।
- (ख) कबीर की काव्य भाषा पर संक्षिप्त टिप्पणी लिखिए।
- (ग) ''अराति सैन्य सिंधु में सुवाड़वाग्नि से जलो, प्रवीर हो जयी बनो–बढ़े चलो बढ़े चलो।''– इस काव्य पंक्ति की ससंदर्भ व्याख्या कीजिए।
- (घ) 'दो बैलों की कथा' कहानी की मूल संवेदना पर प्रकाश डालिए।
- (ङ) 'स्वर वर्ण' की परिभाषा लिखते हुए इनके प्रकारों का सोदाहरण परिचय दीजिए।
- (च) 'हिन्दी' शब्द की व्युत्पत्ति कैसे हुई ?

3. किन्हीं दो प्रश्नों के दीर्घ उत्तर दीजिए-

 $12 \times 2 = 24$ 

- (क) कबीर की भक्ति-भावना पर प्रकाश डालिए।
- (ख) 'अकाल और उसके बाद' कविता का भाव-सौंदर्य स्पष्ट कीजिए।
- (ग) 'ठेस' कहानी में रेणु की मूल चिंता पर आलोकपात कीजिए।
- (घ) 'बिहारी' की काव्यगत विशेषताएँ लिखिए।

1117

1